
 

Our ‘Virtue to Live by’ for the next few 

weeks is Kindness. 

 

 

 

‘Be kind and tender-hearted to one another.’ 

Ephesians 4:32 

 

 

2021-2022 Newsletter 31 (20th May 2022)          

   
Our ‘Virtues to Live By’ for the summer term are  

- Perseverance and Resilience 

- Kindness 

- Honesty 

- Service 

Catholic Life of the school 

Dates for your Diary 

 

Friday 20th May 

School closes 

today for 2 week 

mid- term break  

 

Monday 6th June                

School reopens 

 

Monday 6th-Friday 

10th June 

Year 1 Phonics 

Screening Check 

 

Monday 6th-Friday 

24th June 

Year 4-

Multiplication 

Tables Check 

 

Wed 15th June                               

Year 4 visit to Nell 

Bank  

 

Wednesday 15th – 

Friday 17th June 

Year 6 Residential  

 

Friday 1st July  

Year 5s visit to 

Ripley Castle 

 

Wednesday 6th July 

Reception 

enhancement visit 

to Middleton 

Railway 

 

Monday 11th July 

Y5 perform at the 

Big Samba 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s happening in school 

A fantastic morning for some of our Year 4,5 and 6 pupils who 

took part in the Brownlee Triathlon Foundation event at John 

Smeaton Leisure Centre. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2/3 enjoying a dance, a rap and inspirational jobs all 

linked to numbers on National Numeracy Day. 



 
                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to say a huge thank you to Craig, owner of The 

Frying Machine in Halton and a volunteer for Halton in Bloom. 

On Wednesday, Craig kindly offered to come and cut our grass 

for our Jubilee Celebration Day.    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2/3 enjoying their wonderful cooking session working 

together chopping, mixing and stirring to make a delicious 

mushroom risotto. Yummy! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A great sporting event in PE with Mr Wales for Year 6 with 

Team Topaz being the outright winners. Well done Team 

Topaz! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The month of May is dedicated to Mary Our Mother.  

The children said thank you to her for being the 

Mother of Jesus by singing hymns and saying the 

Rosary. Year 6 reverently prayed a decade of the 

Rosary. 

 



 

 

Year 3 spent an 

enthralling 

afternoon carrying 

out mummification 

and pyramid 

building as the 

launch of their 

history topic. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2/3 also 

enjoyed the 

experiencing   

mummification and 

pyramid building as 

they come to the 

end of their history 

topic. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What a day!  A fantastic start to our Jubilee celebrations for our Queen Elizabeth II’s 

Platinum Jubilee. We have had a wonderful day with all our activities; bouncy slide, 

penalty shootout, fancy dress race, treasure hunt, pin the crown on the corgi and 

a Three Little Pigs traditional puppet show. All rounded off with a treat from 

the ice-cream van. Wow!  It has been brilliant.                               

Congratulations to our queen on her amazing achievement! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to the 

Kilvington family who 

donated a beautiful tree 

to our school to 

commemorate Queen 

Elizabeth II’s Platinum 

Jubilee. 

The tree is seen here 

being planted by our 

‘queen for the day’ (Mrs 

Currie) – thank you 

everyone. 

Our day ended with Y5/6 playing 

‘God Save Our Queen’ on the 

melodicas,  singing, flag waving, t 

planting  our commemorative 

tree, topped off by a tasty ice cream 

or ice-lolly. Thank you to everyone 

who made this day such a success! A 

special thank you to Mrs Kilvington 

and the School Council for all their 

hard work in planning this event and 

Miss Kirk who organised the games. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a happy and safe holiday. 

 

God Bless 

From Mrs Walsh  

and the team at  

Corpus Christi Catholic Primary School 

 

After hours-  

As a reward for all their hard work, the 

staff had a turn on the slide. They were 

nearly as excited as the children! 


